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LDF Team Leader,
Dear Sir,

We wish to express our concemns regarding some issues raised in the ‘Site
Allocations and Development Management Policies Pre-Submission
Document’. The form on which you ask for comments to be made appears
over complicated and.is a ‘put-off for the average person. Instead, we would
like to respond to the content of some of the paragraphs of the document in
the following manner.

E38

It is stated that the Hall Lane site can accommodate around 300 dwellings. No
evidence has been presented to support this number. By contrast, we know
that South Wootton Parish Council has provided credible evidence in support
of a lower figure of 225 dwellings (see E.3.9 below).

E39

The area at the Hall Lane site is stated as being approximately 40 hectares
but over half of this is exposed to medium to high risk flooding from tidal and
defence breaches. The area in Flood Zone 1 amounts to 19.4 hectares and
by taking off land associated with ponds/ SUDs features/ ditches as well as for
open spaces the net area for development is reduced to around 15 hectares.
No mention of density levels is made but to be comparable with the majority of
development in South Wootton an average density of 15 dwellings per
hectare would be appropriate. Allowing for road access, etc., this would
equate to a maximum of 225 dwellings as proposed by the Parish Council.

E3.10

The new main access referred to onto Low Road is incomect. Access will be
onto Edward Benefer Way. Another access onto the main route into the
Docks and King’s Lynn will adversely affect traffic flow on what is already a
heavily used road.

E3.13

As implied in E.3.9 (above), the Hall Lane site is not capable of
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